DISTRICT FIVE PLANNING COUNCIL

Payne Phalen

506 Kenny Road, Ste 130, St. Paul MN 55130 www.paynephalen.org 651-774-5234

Legislative Hearing Officer
15 Keliogg Blvd. West

310 City Hall

St. Paul, Minnesota 55102

July 8, 2016

Dear Department of Safety and Inspections,

On July 6, 2016, the Payne-Phalen District Five Planning Council’s Community Planning and Economic
Development Committee met with Ivo Tabukum regarding his application for a Second Hand Dealer —
Motor Vehicle License for Camauto Sales LLC at 1265 Arcade Street.

The Community Planning and Economic Development Committee passed a motion of support for Ivo
Tabukum’s license application, with the addition of a condition that limits the hours of operation to 8am —
9pm Monday — Friday and 8am — 4pm on Saturdays.

As you are aware, the Payne-Phalen District Five Planning Council was very actively involved regarding
the issues surrounding 1265 Arcade Street in 2014. Our hope is that with the change in ownership,
Camanto Sales will be a positive addition to the neighborhood.

Please contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,

.

Ryan Kapaun

Chair

Community Planning and Economic Development
Payne-Phalen District Five Planning Council




